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NEWSLETTER  

EVENTS NEXT WEEK  

HALF TERM  

28th May to 1st June  

 

Monday 4th June  

8.25 ECO Committee 

 

Tuesday 5th June  

BALLET  

 8.25 School Council 

14.30 Rounders(Y5) vs 
Heathside 

 

Wednesday 6th June  

7.50 Swim Club 

8.30 Senior Orchestra 

 

Thursday 7th June  

8.25 Junior Travel Ambassadors 

8.30 Junior Orchestra  

14.30 Y3 Swimming 

14.30 Y5 Cross country at  

Paddington Recreational 

 

Friday 8th June  

7.50 Swim Squad 

15.45 Concert for pupils of Mr 
Aarons 

 

From the Headteacher 

Friday 25th May 2018  Volume 1, Issue 6  Summer Term 2018  
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Dear Parents 

Sports Day on Friday was a remarkable day. To have our whole Caven-

dish family together on such a sunny and happy occasion was a real privi-

lege. There were so many impressive moments. The concentration and 

happiness of our younger pupils, the way everyone was cheered on to the 

finish line, all effort celebrated and the determination and triumph in 

completing a race were all there. It was a joyful and celebratory occasion. 

Of course the glorious sunshine contributed but it was your support and 

the happiness and excitement of our pupils that came through so strong-

ly. Mrs Maskiewicz and Mr Rosinski worked so hard to organise the day 

and allocate roles to our staff team to ensure that all went so smoothly. 

Another outstanding staff team event led by exemplary practitioners.  

On Monday morning our intrepid Year 6 pupils left for their trip to Snow-

donia. These residential experiences also take weeks of preparation and 

the excitement of our oldest pupils after weeks of expectation and break-

ing in of walking boots was a marvellous way to start the week. We have 

five staff and our two student teachers accompanying this trip. School 

seems rather empty without them! Everyone is happy,  well and enjoying  

a learning and team building experience that will hopefully stay with 

them for a very long time.  

Monday also saw the first of our new Gym Display events. Years 3 and 4 

amazed us with their agility and skill. Once again the redoubtable Mrs 

Maskiewicz was in charge. The memorisation of routines and developing 

co-ordination of course feed into many other areas of learning. The smiles 

on the faces of our pupils were again one of the heart-warming moments 

for me. Our pupils were as proud of themselves as we are. These new 

events are part of our efforts to provide you with increased insights into 

areas of our learning in School. 

Tuesday saw our Walk to School with a teacher morning.  Thank you to 

all of you and teachers who took part in this. I was astonished when I 

asked how many of our School community had walked to School in our 

Tuesday assembly. It must have been at least 80% of us. I know that our 

pupils think it very important to do our bit to reduce carbon emissions 

and wherever possible use our feet or public transport to travel to and 

from School. In this vein, thank you to all of you who are providing your 

child with a named multiple use water bottle for School use. Our School 
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Council have more to say to you on this matter but they really want us to avoid using single use plastic 
bottles and coffee cups on site. I am sure that this has already been mentioned to you at home? 

This week has also seen more opportunities for you to come and observe a ballet lesson.  Our Older 
Nursery, Reception classes and Year 4 pupils have all been involved. I have been very interested to catch 
a glimpse of the progress that our pupils have made. Their listening, ability to follow instructions and 
team work are all enhanced through the development of their ballet skills.  I am sure that some of you feel 
you have been here for an exciting event several times this week.  

Also on Tuesday we hosted a Camden Early Years and Foundation Year Cluster Meeting. This brought 
together over 25 nursery and reception class teachers.  Professional expertise was shared. Several of our 
visitors commented very favourably on our work and use of learning opportunities provided in our Early 
Years setting. These opportunities for professional development are important opportunities for growth 
and reflection. Mrs Roche also visited Highgate School this week as part of an IAPS (Independent Associ-
ation of Prep Schools) Art cluster meeting, again to share teaching and learning strategies. 

Wednesday afternoon saw our Reception classes visit Regentôs Park for a óbug huntô and some play time. 
We are very much enjoying using Regentôs Park  more for lessons and outings especially in this lovely 
sunny weather.  

The Years 1 and 2 concert on Wednesday morning was a fabulous way to start the day. The level of sing-
ing, engagement and enjoyment was awe inspiring. I am continually astonished by the high level of work, 
the creative repertoire and the calm professionalism of your daughters and our amazing music teachers. 
It really was the perfect way to start the day. Thank you so much to those of you who were able to join us. 
One of you very kindly took the time to write the following to our music staff ó The singing was beautiful 
and it was abundantly clear how hard you had worked with the girls and how well they react to such com-
mitted and stimulating teaching. Iôm very proud of my daughter and I hope you are also very proud of 
what youôre achieving as teachersô.  I could not agree more and am very grateful to all of you who send 
messages such as these as well as showing your support in so many other ways.  

Early Years assembly on Thursday is something that Ms Boyt and I always look forward to. When we are 
having lunch with the children they often ask us if we are coming along so I know that it is something that 
they also eagerly anticipate. During this time we share stories and celebrate those in the Golden Book. 
This week it was a much loved story about a witch on a broom.  

One of the rehearsals for our Thursday Years 3 and 4 concert had already reduced me to tears. The heart-
felt and poignant clarity of the girls singing óWhere is Love?ô made stoicism impossible.  The concert it-
self, once again, so very well supported by you was another amazing example of the quality and enjoy-
ment of our music teachersô work with your daughters. The repertoire, arrangements, the high level per-
formance skills, the attention to detail and the overall quality of the concert was awe inspiring. I cannot 
think of a better way to start the day.  

Friday morning saw the departure of Year 3 to Stow Anglo Saxon Village. Further information on this trip 
will appear in our newsletter after half term. Our assembly was led by two of our parents, Mrs Field and 
Mrs DeSantis. As you will have already read, under their guidance, we are designing and making a Caven-
dish School banner to celebrate 100 years of women having the vote and we are hoping that many of you 
will accompany your daughters on the March on June 10th to celebrate this and the work of the suffra-
gists.  

At the time of writing we are eagerly anticipating the return of Year 6 from their trip to Snowdonia. De-
spite difficulties with mobile phone and wifi connections in this beautiful area of Wales, we have man-
aged to hear from the staff team on a daily basis. They have reported how resilient and determined our 
pupils have been as they have pushed themselves to work as a team and literally conquer new peaks. I am 
very much looking forward to hearing all about the trip on their return later today.  

Wishing you a very happy and sunny half term holiday. Thank you for all your support this term. Our first 
day back at School after the holiday is Monday 4 June.   

Yours sincerely 

Jane Rogers 

NEWSLETTER 
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NEWSLETTER 

MESSAGES SENT THIS WEEK  

 

FRENCH AT THE CAVENDISH SCHOOL  

23/05/2018 15:44  

5L ROUNDERS V HEATHSIDE SCHOOL : TUESDAY 5TH JUNE 2018  

23/05/2018 11:46  

YEAR 5 CROSS COUNTRY EVENT : THURSDAY 7TH JUNE 2018  

23/05/2018 11:37  

23/05/2018 10:39  

YEAR 5 CAKE SALE : FRIDAY 25TH MAY 2018  

23/05/2018 8:49  

YEARS 3 & 4 SUMMER CONCERT  

23/05/2018 8:39  

WHOLE SCHOOL PHOTOGRAPH  

22/05/2018 17:05  

YEAR 4 ESB  

22/05/2018 15:53  

YEAR 2M SPELLING  

22/05/2018 10:50  

22/05/2018 10:45  

YEARS ONE AND TWO SUMMER CONCERT  

22/05/2018 8:09  

YEAR 6 SNOWDONIA  

21/05/2018 17:14  

YEAR 2 VISIT TO CAMDEN LEARNING CENTRE : TUESDAY 12TH JUNE 2018  

21/05/2018 13:58  

WALK TO SCHOOL  

21/05/2018 12:13  

Walk To School Week  

21/05/2018 10:37  

 

All our pupils should be in summer uniform on their return to School after half term. 

Please ensure that your daughters only wear summer dresses purchased from our 

School uniform supplier.  

A topic for half term conversation?  

ôDonõt cling to a mistake just because you spent a lot of time making itõ. 
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¢ƘŜ Ch/ ŀǊŜ ǳǎƛƴƎ /ƭŀǎǎƭƛǎǘ ǘƻ ƪŜŜǇ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ 

ŀǘ ƻǳǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŎƻƴƴŜŎǘŜŘ ŀƴŘ ǳǇ ǘƻ ŘŀǘŜΦ 

tƭŜŀǎŜ ŘƻǿƴƭƻŀŘ ǘƘŜ /ƭŀǎǎƭƛǎǘ ŀǇǇ ŀƴŘ Ŧƻƭπ

ƭƻǿ ǘƘŜ ƭƛƴƪ ǘƻ ǎƛƎƴ ǳǇ ŀƴŘ ƳŀƪŜ ȅƻǳǊ ǇŀǊπ

Ŝƴǘ ƭƛŦŜ ŜŀǎƛŜǊ ΥύΦ 

 

!ƭǘŜǊƴŀǝǾŜƭȅ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ǊŜǇƭȅ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƛƴǾƛǘŜ ŦǊƻƳ 

ȅƻǳǊ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ǊŜǇǎ ŀǎ ǎƻƻƴ ŀǎ ȅƻǳ ŎŀƴΦ  

 

aŀƴȅ ǘƘŀƴƪǎ  

 

Ch/ 

PROCESSIONS is a mass-participation artwork, a procession of women and girls in four 

UK cities to mark 100 years since some women got the vote on Sunday June 10th.  The Cav-

endish School will be running some workshops for the older girls after half term and of 

course all families are welcome to join in the procession of women and girls on June 

10th.Given the profile of the event, and its focus on empowering and engaging women across 

society, not to mention the memorable experience that it would create for the pupils, we are 

looking forward to being a part of this project.  

Everyone will be given the colours of the suffragettes to wear - Green White and Violet 

standing for Give Women Votes - forming bands of colour along the streets of London, Edin-

burgh, Cardiff and Belfast. 100 artists have been commissioned to work with 100 community 

groups to make banners, and the public is encouraged to make banners or pennants with 

their own messages, or simply turn up and take part to mark the centenary and continue the 

debate about womenõs place in the world today. 

The event is being produced by Artichoke (who did Lumière London) and will be televised live 

on BBC 1. It is commissioned by 14 -18 Now which is tasked with commissioning contempo-

rary artworks to mark the centenary of WW1.   

More information on the event can be found at www.processions.co.uk  and the website also 

has info on how to make banners, and some inspirational stories of banner making work-

shops.  

Sophia and Sadie in school assembly talking 

about the Tudor house they made together, which 

is on display  in the entrance foyer.  

http://www.processions.co.uk
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